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1475.
Mrs P de Lille to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

Whether a study undertaken by the City of Cape Town aimed to investigate the construction of a dam to serve the future water needs of Simon’s Town has been completed; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details?
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REPLY:

Yes, a Water Resource Feasibility Study looking at the feasibility of all potential water resource options in the Simon’s Town area was commissioned and completed in 2004.  The City of Cape Town is currently awaiting a response from the Land Claims Commission, who is in the process of adjudicating claims for land in the area above Simon’s Town.  The land claims cover an area previously earmarked for a possible future dam.

